
 

 
 

Media Contact: 
Public Relations Office/PRO Team 

policemedia@fortworthtexas.gov 

 
 

PRESS RELEASE 
For Immediate Release – February 23, 2024 

Fort Worth Police Officer Recovering After On-Duty Vehicle Accident 
 

FORT WORTH, Texas – On Friday, Feb. 23, 2024, at approximately 7:29 a.m., an on-duty Fort 

Worth Police Officer driving a marked police unit was driving northbound at the I-35 toll road 

entrance ramp near Downtown Fort Worth and was involved in an accident.  

 

MedStar and Fort Worth Fire personnel also responded to provide medical assistance. 

 

The officer involved was transported to a local hospital in serious condition for medical 

treatment. His condition is improving. The officer involved has been with the Fort Worth Police 

Department for nine years and is currently assigned to the Crime Scene Unit. 

 

The details of this accident are being investigated by the Fort Worth Police Traffic Unit. Details 

will be released as they become available.   

 

The Fort Worth Police Department would like to thank the Fort Worth Fire Department, the 

hospital staff and MedStar for their prompt response and care for the officer.  
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